
Dear Friends, 
 
Did you make a New Year’s Resolution this year?  
I’ve been doing that for most of my life.  Sometimes 
the resolution lasts more than three months but most 
often I’ve put that list out of my mind by late February 
or early March.  Most times the resolution is about 
some kind of healthy practice, like losing some weight 
or going on a daily walk, or reading some classic 
books or going to the gym three times a week.  And 
the resolution is made with good intentions.  I really do 
plan to follow through.  The things that come between 
me and my good intentions are harmless enough.  And 
sometimes I just forget to do something for a day or 
so.  That is reason enough to stop my good intentions. 
 
Maybe I’ve just gotten too aggressive with what it is 
that needs to change.  Maybe my weight loss idea is 
too steep or my commitment to go to the gym requires 
too much time and energy.  Or maybe my initial com-
mitment seemed benign enough but in the real world 
the idea or commitment is unrealistic.  Sometimes I 
just get kind of lazy.  After decades of failing to follow 
through on my vaulted resolution, I no longer feel too 
much guilt.  I get a twinge of guilt but it doesn’t last 
long. 
 
In my work to become a certified spiritual director, 
I’ve had to make some commitments that are not New 
Year’s Resolutions but are daily commitments none-
theless.  Most importantly is the way in which I live 
my day.  As an ordained minister I do pray often and I 
believe in the power of prayer.  But within my new 
discipline, I pray formally three times a day and more 
often when needed.  I pray each morning for a time 
and then at noon and again at the end of my day.  I 
have a structure in all of this and I have been diligent  

 
 
with the commitment for the last year or so.  Within 
the context of each of those moments of prayer I con-
sciously seek to see God in all things.  And I guess that 
is what I would hope you each would try to see. 
 
This year don’t make a New Year’s Resolution.  In-
stead, increase your prayer time focusing on the Mys-
tery we call God.  And more importantly, focus on the 
presence of God in all things.  The Divine Other is 
seen so dramatically in children.  Babies are a constant 
reminder of how the creative process is really from 
God.  But all kids reveal to us the kind of innocence 
that shows us God as work.  Sometimes I will be in a 
store and I can watch from the distance the children as 
they help mom shop or I’m in a hardware store watch-
ing dads and their children doing their thing.  And 
when I see how much a parent loves the child, I’m re-
minded how much our heavenly parent loves us.  At 
those moments I see God in my everyday life. 
 
This year I suggest we take a little more time in the 
daily living to see how manifest God is in all things.  
And when we know that God is there and God is there 
all the time, give thanks for the revelation. 
 
 
Happy New Year Church 
  Pastor Wally 

Pastorôs Pen 

The Good News 

Northfield Presbyterian Church January 2019 

!Řǳƭǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

²ƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ wŜǾŜƭŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ сǘƘ ŀǘ 
фΥлл ŀΦƳΦ  /ƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴΦ  .ƻƻƪǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
ŀǘ ŬǊǎǘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ  [ŜŀŘ ōȅ YŜƛǘƘ aƛƭƭŜǊ 



Carol Kreger 4-Jan 

Kristyn Van Der Meulen 6-Jan 

Marianne Fiala 7-Jan 

Iris McCavish 7-Jan 

Margaret Stitt 13-Jan 

Heather Williamson 16-Jan 

Patty Fenn 19-Jan 

Cindy Bican 26-Jan 

Womenõs Association Meeting and òSouperó Bowl Dinner 

The Women’s Association will resume monthly meetings 
on Monday January 14, 2019 at 10 a,m. in the Family Liv-
ing Area  of the church. 
 
 
All women are warmly encouraged to 
join us for discussion and fellow-
ship.   Study booklets and Bibles will be 
provided. Start the New Year with us! 
 

 
 

The NPC Women’s Association is having a ñSouperò 
Bowl Saturday Dinner at 5 p.m. on Saturday, February 
2, 2019.   The women will be serving a variety of soups, 
such as Spicy Chicken,  Pork and Hominy Pozole, Brocco-
li Cheese, Beef Barley and Bean soups (or similar - no 
guarantees!)  There will be salad, crackers, drinks and des-
sert provided as well.  This is not a fundraiser and there is 
no cost to attend, but a Free Will Offering will be accept-
ed.  Please join us in this festive evening to celebrate fel-
lowship within the Northfield Presbyterian Church family.  
Since the Browns won’t be in the game on Sunday, we are 
partying early! 

Annual Meeting   
January 27th  

The Annual Congregational Meeting will take place im-
mediately following the 10:15 a.m. worship service on Jan 
27, 2019.  Lunch will be provided and child care will be 
available after the luncheon.  Last names A-M bring a sal-
ad, N-Z bring dessert. 
 
Committee Leaders:  Repor ts due to the office by Jan-
uary 15th. 
Thank you. 

December  2018 
Income:   $  20,827 Expenses:   $  14,369 
Year-to-Date 
Income:   $  172,083   Expenses:   $  173,444 
The Numbers are not final, those will be available at the An-
nual Meeting.  Thank you for helping us finish strong! 

 
Special Fund:   
Christmas Eve offering and other donations: $    524.00 
    Balance: $ 1,331.94 
 
2019Offering Envelopes are available in the Narthex lobby.   
 
Initial Offering Envelope 
Each year our church receives a per capita assessment for 
every member to defray operational expenses of the presby-
tery, synod and general assembly of the PCUSA. The amount 
this year has increased to $32.41 per person.  
 

Stewardship Report  

 

THANK YOU  
 

 

The Emergency Center was very appreciative for the 
items donated in the Christmas Lane “shopping” drive.  
We forgot to count the number of items and gift cards, 
but I know from helping to carry them out that we got a 
bunch! 
Thank you also to Ron and Cindy Maxhimer who deliv-
ered the gifts to their location! 



Christmas òWrap Upó 

The Christmas Musical on Dec. 16th featured our Chancel Choir lead by Jennifer Abdoo.  Several church members por-
trayed VIPs of the Bible who lead up to Christ’s birth. 
 
Nathan Abdoo provided violin accompaniment along with Natalie Abdoo on the drums and Tom Hall on guitar.  
Margaret Stitt performed a solo.  

The Ladies Christmas Tea on Dec. 1st  was another success with 142  women!  Many enjoyed the food, fellowship, 
music and a talk from Marilyn Panco, the Youth and Christian Ed Director at Brunswick United Methodist Church 
and a candidate to ordained ministry in the PCUSA. 
Music was provided by the Jennifer and Nathan Abdoo.  
Thanks to Chris Louis and Michelle Williamson for taking the lead and many helpers and the “serving” men of 
NPC who made the morning so meaningful.!    
 

 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 

 

DAY CARE AND OFFICE 

CLOSED 

2 

 

 

 

 

3 

 

 

 

 

7pm Choir 

8pm AA 

4 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

5 

6  Communion 

9am Adult Sunday 

School 

10:15 Worship 

12:30 VBC Worship 

 

 

8pm AA 

7 

 

 

 

8 

 

 

 

7pm Evening Bible 

Study 

9 

 

9:45 am  Day Care 

Chapel Time 

12:00 Bible Study 

6:30 Cub Scouts 

7pm VBC Bible Study 

10 

 

 

 

 

7pm Choir 

8pm AA 

11 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

12 

13 

9am Adult Sunday 

School 

10:15 Worship 

11:30 Deacons 

12:30 VBC Worship 

8pm AA 

14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15 

 

 

 

7pm Day Care Board 

 

7pm Evening Bible 

Study 

16 

 

9:45 am  Day Care 

Chapel Time 

12:00 Bible Study 

 

6:30 Cub Scouts 

7pm VBC Prayer 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

7pm Choir 

8pm AA 

18 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

19 

20 

9am Adult Sunday 

School 

10:15 Worship 

12:30 VBC Worship 

 

8pm AA 

21 

 

 

 

 

 

7pm Session 

22 

 

 

 

 

 

7pm Evening Bible 

Study 

23 

 

9:45 am  Day Care 

Chapel Time 

12:00 Bible Study 

 

6:30 Cub Scouts 

7pm VBC Bible Study 

 

24 

 

 

 

 

 

7pm Choir 

8pm AA 

25 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm Community 

Meal 

26 

27 

9am Adult Sunday 

School 

10:15 Worship 

11;30 Annual Meet-

ing 

12:30 VBC Worship 

8pm AA 

28 

 

 

 

 

 

29 

 

 

 

 

7pm Evening Bible 

Study 

30 

 

9:45 am  Day Care 

Chapel Time 

12:00 Bible Study 

 

 

31   
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